Co., Cooperstown, N. Dak. 12 -Sunday afternoon, June 19th, a large number of relatives and friends gathered at the farm home of John Thune for the purpose of showing their esteem and respect for their friend, Mr. Thune, and happily surprised him with a number of beautiful presents in honor of his 66th birthday. Delicious refreshments were served to about 70 people. The guests included the following and their families: Paul Vangen, Hans Vangen, T. H. Dahl, Mrs. Alfstad, C. Hetland, O. T. Helland, Watne, Knut Norswing, Bonniwell, Ethen, Iverson, Hegland, and Lars Newgard. It was truly a delightful occasion that all there assembled will long cherish in their house of memories.